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Upcoming Club Program 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers, use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

Presidents Report  
 
Hi Members and Friends,  
 
Oh, what a busy time of the year it is and I would like to thank all those members who 
have given up their time to assist in various ways recently. 
 
I would like to thank Glenys and her friends for attending the packing for Impact for 
Women last Sunday. 
 
What an enjoyable evening we had when 
we attended the joint meeting with 
Rotaract Club of Monash last 
Wednesday. It was an informative 
meeting and it gave us a good insight into 
what the Rotaract club has been doing 
this year so far and there plans for the 
next half of the year will see them equally 
as busy. This night gave us the same 
opportunity to share our events from the 
1/2 year past and it also gave our 
members the opportunity to meet and talk 
with the members of the Rotaract Club. 
 
We were able to discuss together the upcoming joint project which is a trivia night in 
March. More information will follow shortly. 
 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

12th 
December 

Youth Protection 
Policy Update – 
Glenys Pattison 

Ralph Zuccaro All Members All Members 

19th 
December 

Meeting 
changed to the 
17th to allow 
members to 
attend the club 
Christmas 
Breakup at Six 
Acres Winery 

Ralph Zuccaro All Members All Members 

26th 
December 

No Meeting – 
Boxing Day 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would also like to thank members who attended to help at the Bunnings Family night 
last Thursday, where food had to be cooked and supplied to over 400 people. The 
members of our club really excelled on the night. Bunnings were especially grateful for 
our help. 
 
Just as we were coming to the end of the week again I would like to thank the members 
who attended and ran the Friday Bunnings BBQ. It was a new time/day for these BBQs 
where we are seeing how it progresses. We are also running the same this coming 
Friday where we hope it may have a better end result? 
 
Finally, but not least this coming Saturday is our last meeting of this calendar year which 
is our Christmas Party at 6 Acres Wines. Details in this bulletin. 
 
There is a food list going around and please note to bring and empty plate, bowl and 
cutlery as we are cutting down of unnecessary rubbish in our effort to be green? All 
members, family and friends are invited. 
 
We need to know final numbers by this coming Thursday for catering purposes if you 
could let Lesley know 0438 505 286. 
 
Yours in Rotary. 
Ralph 
 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (7th December): 
 
Apologies = John Goldspink, John Barnes, Jim Cochrane, Jean Cochrane, Dianne 
Sides, Tom Portelli, Heather Norling, Val Manuelpillai & Jon Breisch. 
Make Ups = None. 
Leave of Absence = Bronwen Lamond. 
Visitors = None. 
 
This week we visited and had a joint meeting with the Monash Rotaract Club at the 
Waverley RSL in Glen Waverley. Visiting from our club was Ralph Zuccaro, Lesley 
Zuccaro, Warren Fricke, Glenys Pattison, Bill Sides and Michael Ellinger. 
 
Before the meeting, we meet with some of the Rotaractors, Sarah, Andy, Jesse and Mat 
for dinner in the RSL. 
 
This meeting gave both clubs the opportunity to discuss and prepare for the upcoming 
Joint Trivia Night we are planning to have in 2017. The tentative date which has been 
set is Saturday 18th March with the venue still to be decided. 
 
The joint meeting also gave the opportunity for both side to see how each other runs 
their meeting, have some good fellowship and also discover the upcoming events 
planned. 
 
It was announced at the meeting that the Wine & Cheese Night which was run recently 
made $2,500 profit which will go towards the Queen Elizabeth Centre. 
 
Glenys Pattison also reported during the meeting that her and two friends support and 
helped pack the “Bags of Love” for Impact on the 4th December. Glenys shared some 
important stats from the day with us. 
 

 367 volunteers who helped set up, pack, deliver and clean-up of which 56 were 
children and several were boys and girls in blue (both in and out of uniform)  

 800 Bags of Love packed  

 more than 3000 children's gifts packed to help Santa  

 a massive heap of 'House' boxes full of gifts for refuges to distribute to the 
women they're caring for as they see fit  

 $1000 grant given to each refuge which they will use to create play areas for 
children; holiday excursions for the kids to the movies, zoo, etc; and more  
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
MANY people who donated gifts and money to make this year's Xmas Bags of Love 
packing day such an outstanding success. 
 
All up the joint meeting was a great success and we were even talking about having 
more like this in the future. 
 
Please note that until further notice our meetings will be held at the Clayton RSL.  

 
Meeting Notes:  
 

• Ralph Zuccaro announced that the club has an opportunity to run two BBQ’s at 
Bunnings Oakleigh South on Friday 9th December and Friday 16th December. 
Times for the BBQ are still to be advised, but if you can support please contact 
Ralph or Lesley. 

• Ralph Zuccaro also reminded the members that our Christmas Break up will 
replace the meeting on the 19th December and will be held on Saturday 17th 
December at Six Acres Winery starting from 12:00 pm. Members will be 
contacted directly on what they will need to bring along on the day (e.g. Salad or 
Dessert). The meat will be supplied by Ralph & Lesley. 

• Ralph Zuccaro gave a report on the upcoming Dixon House Celebration Dinner 
on Tuesday 21st February 2017. For full details see the flyer attached to this 
bulletin. 

• Bill Sides reported that he had visited Clayton North Primary School during the 
week to present the annual award at the graduation night for the grade 6 
leavers. The value of the award is a JB HiFi voucher worth $50. Next week it will 
be the turn of Clayton South Primary School and Clarinda Primary School. 
 

Foundation Facts 
 

  
Did you know that the Arch Klumph Society recognises personal giving of US$250,000 
and more? There are three levels of Recognition 

 Trustees Circle - $250,000+ 

 Chairs Circle - $500,000+ 

 Foundation Circle- $1,000,000+ 

 

Important Club Dates                          
 
Saturday 17/12/16 ï This is our Christmas meeting which replaces our meeting on 
the 19th December. We are having a Christmas Lunch at Six Acres Winery from 12:30 
pm to 4:30 pm. More details to follow. 
 
Monday 26/12/16 ï Boxing Day – No Meeting. 
 
Monday 02/01/16 ï No Meeting. 
 
Tuesday 21/02/17 ï Dixon House Celebration Dinner. For full details see the flyer 
attached to this bulletin. 
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Special 
Announcements 

19 th  December ï Lesley 

Zuccaro Birthday.  

24 th  December ï Sha 

Rijal Birthday  

24 th  December ï Bob 
Millen Birthday  

28 th  December ï Jon 
Breisch Birthday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District 9810 News 
 

Rotary Learning : Rotary Leadership Institute 

(RLI)  
 

ALWAYS WANTED TO KNOW MORE ABOUT ROTARY? 

  

But not sure where to find it out..... 

  

Then this program is just for you! 

 

The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) is a 4 part series for Rotarians to provide a 
quality education in Rotary knowledge and leadership skills for voluntary 
organisations. 

  

It operates through a 4 part series of "facilitated discussions" run by a trained team of 
Facilitators.   

  

We have had many Rotarians complete RLI during the past five years and always 
sharing very positive feedback on the benefits gained of broadening not only their 
knowledge, but importantly - the understanding of the many aspects of Rotary; 
most particularly The Rotary Foundation and Membership.   

  

We encourage you to be a part of this excellent Rotary education program and learn of 
many opportunities and projects through sharing the experiences you have gained in 
your club. 

Read on ............... 

   

For members serving their club as President Elect, or President Nominee - there is no 
cost to either the member or the club for the training.   

  

Clubs are encouraged to nominate additional members to undertake the training -and 
the cost for the training is the cost of the meal and materials which $160.00 for the four 
sessions. 

  

Registration form is on the district web site 

 

Any queries or questions, please contact Diane Fisher -  dfisher9@bigpond.net.au   or 
0417 508 414 

 

Here are the dates:  

 

Series 2 

Knox Club 
Cnr Stud & Boronia Roads, Wantirna 

Module 1                       Tuesday February 7, 2017 

Module 2                Wednesday February 15, 2017 

Module 3                     Tuesday February 21, 2017 

Module 4                      Wednesday March 1, 2017 

* Note the changes in days to minimise the disruption to any one club. 
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About Rotary 
 
We are 1.2 million neighbors, friends, and community leaders who come together 
to create positive, lasting change in our communities and around the world. 

 
Our differing occupations, cultures, and countries give us a unique perspective. Our 
shared passion for service helps us accomplish the remarkable. 
 
What makes us different? 
Our distinct point of view and approach gives us unique advantages: 

• We see differently: Our multidisciplinary perspective helps us see challenges in 
unique ways. 

• We think differently: We apply leadership and expertise to social issues—and 
find unique solutions. 

• We act responsibly: Our passion and perseverance create lasting change. 
• We make a difference at home and around the world: Our members can be 

found in your community and across the globe. 
 
How do we work? 
Our impact starts with our members—people who work tirelessly with their clubs to solve 
some of our communities' toughest challenges. Their efforts are supported by Rotary 
International, our member association, and The Rotary Foundation, which turns 
generous donations into grants that fund the work of our members and partners around 
the world. Rotary is led by our members—responsible leaders who help to carry forward 
our organization's mission and values in their elected roles. 
 
Explore our structure 
 
How did we get here? 
We've been making history and bringing our world closer together for over 100 years. 
Since forming in 1905, we've taken on some of the world's toughest challenges and 
helped a wide range of international and service organizations—from the UN to Easter 
Seals—get started. 
 
Learn about Rotary's history 
 
How do we use our funds? 
Responsible leadership means more than just doing good work—it means making the 
most out of every donation we receive. 
 
See how we maximize our impact 
 
What causes do we support? 
We have identified specific causes to target to maximize our local and global impact. At 
the same time, we understand that each community has its own unique needs and 
concerns. Through our network of resources and partners, we help clubs focus their 
service efforts in promoting peace, fighting disease, providing clean water, saving 
mothers and children, supporting education, and growing local economies. 
 
Learn more about the service projects that support our causes 
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Rotaract Club of Monash 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm for a 7:45pm 
start (Optional social dinner at 6:30, please order your meal by 7pm to ensure you can 
be there for the start of the meeting) at Waverley RSL (Upstairs in the Sunset Room) 
161 Coleman Parade, Glen Waverley.  
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 

 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

1st February Glenys Pattison 

15th February Bill Sides 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement 
to take your place. 
 

Where other Clubs Meet 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
“make-up” and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI 
Directory (held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 

Reminders 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Lesley 
Zuccaro on 0438 505 286 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to 
michaele@netspace.net.au  by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 

Visit our new Facebook page at @ClaytonRotaryClub9810 or click  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/Clayton-Rotary-1571452466502723/
http://issuu.com/rotaractaustralia/docs/rotaraction_au_edition_11.5/1
https://www.facebook.com/Clayton-Rotary-1571452466502723/
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Joke of the Week 
 
On a bitterly cold winter’s morning a husband and wife in the snow-bound UK were 
listening to the radio during breakfast. They heard the announcer say, “We are going to 
have 16 to 20cm of snow today. You must park your car on the even-numbered side of 
the street, so the snow ploughs can get through.” So, the good wife went out and moved 
her car. 
 
A week later while they were eating breakfast again, the radio announcer said, “We are 
expecting 20 to 30cm of snow today. You must park your car on the odd-numbered side 
of the street, so the snow ploughs can get through”. The good wife went out and moved 
her car again. 
 
The next week they were again having breakfast when the radio announcer said, “We 
are expecting 25 to 35 cm of snow today. You must park ...” then the power went out. 
The good wife was very upset, and with a worried look said, “I don’t know what to do. 
Which side of the street do I need to park on so the snow ploughs can get through?” 
 
Then, with the love and understanding in his voice that all men exhibit when they have 
been married for a while, the husband replied, “Why don’t you just leave the damn car in 
the garage this time?” 
 
 

Rotary International News 
 

This hero's superpower is kindness 
 
By Nikki Kallio  
The Rotarian 
1-Dec-2016  
 

  

 
 
Nicholas Domingo found that complimenting friends and colleagues had a powerful effect on their self-worth, 
inspiring him to create a superhero who solves problems with positivity. 
 
Photo Credit: Courtesy of Nicholas Domingo 
 

He doesn’t leap tall buildings, nor does he scale them with spider webs or respond to bat 
signals. What he does is far more challenging. He fights bullies, and he does it with a 
special superpower: kindness. 

Nicholas Domingo, 25, of the Rotary Club of Twain Harte, Calif., developed his 
negativity-fighting alter ego, Captain Encouragement, to help young people build self-
esteem and break the cycle of violent behavior. Captain Encouragement hopes to take 
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his message to schools and libraries across the United States, with the goal of changing 
the world “one smile at a time.” 

Domingo grew up in a town of 64 people in Missouri where he became the target of 
bullies at school. They picked on him for his weight, his teeth, his acne. His anger drove 
him to get back at the people who were picking on him. “I did, in a way, become the thing 
I had despised so much,” he says. “But bullying bullies still makes you a bully. Being 
hateful doesn’t have a positive outcome regardless of any form of justification.” 

Domingo channeled his negative energy into contact sports, training to become a 
semipro football player. At one point he took up fighting, even competing in a cage 
match. 

“It becomes almost an addiction – training, wanting to be bigger and stronger than 
everyone, chasing false ideas of what we are supposed to be,” he says. 

But after suffering a brain hemorrhage while weightlifting, he had to consider a new 
direction. Eventually he became an actor, working in Las Vegas and Los Angeles, 
including as an extra as a superhero on two TV programs. Within an industry often 
brutally focused on image, Domingo discovered that many of the talented people around 
him didn’t have a strong sense of self-worth. The simple act of paying them a 
compliment appeared to have a powerful effect. 

Those small acts of kindness were Domingo’s radioactive spider. The idea for a 
superhero who solves problems with positivity began to take hold. 

Domingo, who now works in a day program for adults with special needs, first donned 
the Captain Encouragement costume in March 2015. While superheroes are universally 
seen as role models, “paradoxically, they’re solving all their problems with violence,” 
Domingo says. But Captain Encouragement teaches kids “that real superheroes don’t 
have to use violence at all and that bad guys come from a really bad place internally, so 
they’re projecting their own pain,” he says. “So, what we need to do is treat them with 
kindness and compassion.” 

During a Captain Encouragement school program, kids go through superhero training, 
learning important skills such as flying form and smile attacks. Then the bad guy 
“Rejector” bursts through the door and has a battle scene with Captain Encouragement. 

“He swings at me, and I tell him to have a great day, and he looks like he’s been hit with 
kindness, and I say, ‘You’re beautiful!’ and he’s like, ‘No!’ Domingo says. 

Then the kids shout friendly statements and compliments at Rejector, who is rendered 
powerless. 

“They want that action, they want to be the superhero, but it’s a way for them to do so 
with something they can carry on possibly through life,” Domingo says. 

Mark Dyken, director of the Jamestown, Calif., Family Resource Center and after-school 
programs through the Jamestown School District, has worked with Domingo to bring the 
Captain Encouragement program to the district’s two elementary schools, and the kids 
go crazy for it every time. 

“You combine someone who has creativity, a really big heart, is very intelligent and 
articulate – and it doesn’t hurt his cause that he is movie-star good looking – and puts all 
of that in a package and uses it in a really good way,” Dyken says. 

To understand Domingo’s influence, just ask his supervillain colleague (and friend), 
“Rejector,” aka Michael Miller. They met at a music festival where they were volunteering 
– that day, Domingo asked Miller if he would play Rejector at the festival. 
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Miller, who also became co-author of a Captain Encouragement comic, says kids 
respond to the message of being kind to one another. 

“At our events, there’s always at least one kid that will stay longer than anyone else to 
ask all sorts of questions about how to use any superpowers, how to be kind,” Miller 
says. “There are still kids mailing us pictures and writing us emails about how they’re 
using their abilities for good. It’s really great.” 

The Captain Encouragement comic was developed to keep the message going beyond 
the in-person event. Along with the title hero, it features activities for kids and storylines 
featuring heroes from the nonprofit world, including “Super Rotarian” Jack Warnack, a 
member of the Twain Harte club who died this year at age 101. 

Domingo learned of Rotary after meeting Terry Northcutt, president of the Twain Harte 
club, on a Habitat for Humanity project. Northcutt brought Domingo to a club meeting, 
where he presented the Captain Encouragement idea. 

“Everybody’s been working, grooming, critiquing, and helping him get his program going 
in the right direction, and his association with Rotary has just been incredible, because 
all the clubs love him,” Northcutt says. That outpouring of support led to Domingo joining 
the club. 

The club helped Domingo set up 501(c)(3) nonprofit status and develop a business plan, 
and they’re working on getting the program “to a point where [Domingo] starts visiting all 
the schools and trying to reach out to as many young people as he possibly can,” 
Northcutt says. 

“When you think about it, basically everything [Domingo is] trying to do is the epitome of 
The Four-Way Test,” Northcutt says. “And for a young man to have gone through what 
he has and change his direction, to want to go out and do what he’s doing, is absolutely 
amazing. We’re doing anything we can to try and help get him there.”  
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